

[image: image1.emf]
MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners
Fidalgo Pool and Fitness Center
Thursday, August 15, 2019, 5:30 p.m.
CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m.
Commissioners Present: Christine Mathes, Ken Hansen, Jeremy McNett, 

David Way
Commissioners Absent:      Andrew Olson        
Staff Present:  Executive Director Mitch Everton
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The regular meeting minutes of July 18, 2019 were reviewed and approved.
The regular meeting minutes of June 20, 2019 were tabled, lacking a quorum of attendees. 
APPROVAL OF VOUCHER(S)

Vouchers were approved for payment.
PUBLIC COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
None.
DIRECTOR/MANAGER/COMMITTEE REPORTS

The ED gave a summary report on current initiatives/developments.  Annual maintenance shutdown progress was reviewed.  Fall schedules and lane utilization documents are being finalized and will be available early next week.  The 2019 Patron Satisfaction Survey has been finalized—172 responses will uniformly high marks.  The ED will be out of the office for the entire month of September.  Key duties have been assigned.
Financials

July financials were reviewed.  YTD net income is $17K over budget, with revenue $23K under and expenses $40K under.  YTD revenue is approximately 5% over previous year totals.  Excluding extraordinary Fundraising expenses, actual YTD net income would be approximately $76K.
 Old Business 
Fundraising update.  The committee will be manning a table and setting up the conference room with a video presentation in tandem with the Back in the Splash celebration on Monday evening.  There is also a planned Day of Giving on September 19, involving reader boards, media, table tents at local restaurants and multiple collection points throughout town.  
New Business
Unemployment Self-Insurance.  There was a brief discussion re:  FPFC recourse to unemployment filings.  The ED will follow back up with the attorney for further clarification.

The personnel committee met.  Comm. Hansen indicated that he will be presenting a contracting flow chart in the near future, outlining procedures and limits.

In the ED’s absence, a commissioner will be required to take notes at the September meeting.  These will be posted later in the month.

ADJOURN

MOTION: A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:30 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
The next regular Commission meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 12 at 5:30 p.m. at FPFC.
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